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Meeting began at 9:30am with a welcome by Kris Bulcroft, Vice-Provost for Undergraduate Education. She highlighted the importance of colleagues making connections and learning from each other. 27 attendees signed in.

“Know Your International Offices”
An introduction to WWU’s International Programs & Exchanges Office. Director Liz Partolan-Fray and Assistant Director Richard Bruce gave an informative overview of their office, and peer advisors performed skits giving us a glimpse into the daily workings. The International Services and Study Abroad offices used to be separate; several years ago they combined and increased their staff to become IPE, reporting to the Provost. The program is mainly self-sustaining, with partial state-funding. Students are charged a $100 SEVIS fee per year (separate from the DHS SEVIS fee), which generates funds. The office includes 3 full-time staff, 4 part-time staff, 2 graduate interns, and 6-7 peer advisors. This year 430 students have been able to study abroad in 37 countries. (WWU has about 13,000 students). There are 130 international exchange and degree-seeking students, from 31 countries, with an additional 75 students in programs overseen by other offices (like the Intensive English Program). The office also provides faculty support for J-1 scholars and H1-B visa processing. There is an informal “buddy program” that connects international students with U.S. students. 
Sessions

Session A: Financing an Education
Presenter: Edward Wanambisi Wesakania, Western Washington University
Wanambisi gave an insightful talk about his experiences as an international student, focusing on how he has been able to finance his education and providing tips to help other international students do the same. He began his studies at Skagit Valley College in Mt. Vernon, then transferred to WWU where he is currently finishing up his graduate program in Environmental Studies. He praises the fact that in the U.S. resources are available to help one go to school at any age, anywhere, but it takes energy to find them. His advice: “market yourself.” And get involved. He often observes students sticking together in quiet groups, and remarks that students must branch out and make connections. Wanambisi has volunteered frequently through the Kiwanis and Rotary clubs, and is quick to be volunteer whenever needed. He advises student to share their culture here, be active and make connections be it through host families, instructors, advisers and the community. Research scholarships through the internet, financial aid office and networking. Save support letters and awards, and keep in mind that organizations want to support students who will give something back to the community, here and at home. 
Session B: Learning Objectives in International Student Activities
Presenter: Brad Huggins, The Art Institute of Seattle 
Brad led the session as a workshop “learn by doing” format. Each participant was asked to choose an event and develop objectives. We used the steps outlined to write our objectives for the event we chose. At the end, the objectives were reviewed, and Brad will compile the results to send to the group. Vague or conflicting objectives mean difficulty in evaluating the success of an event. The three steps in developing objectives are: 1) describe (information, skills, behavior), 2) consider students (review previous evaluations, ask for input), 3) write clearly using verbs.

TIPS: Usually behavior is not changed the first time, so in your event, build in repetition and build in interactions. With clear objectives, assessment becomes simple. Just go back to see if the objectives were met. Tests disguised as games, meetings with focus groups, or an instrument like Survey Monkey www.surveymonkey.com can give additional feedback. Timing: assessing an event two weeks later, or later on in the quarter can give students time to reflect and time to develop a context for the knowledge. Mind the culture gap: have translators available, use student leaders for focus groups, and explain the value of constructive criticism in American culture. Beta test questions with student leaders to uncover potential confusion. 
Business Meeting:

· Winter quarter minutes were approved without change. Motion to approve by Peggy Setoguchi, seconded by Kelley Osmanbhoy. 

· Treasurer’s Report: Current balance of $2,349.33. Paid out: $174.88 to City University for Coffee Service. Upcoming payouts: Best of AWISA: $500 and coffee service for WWU. 

· Blue pens: members voted “yes” on spending a maximum of $225 for blue AWISA pens. Mauren Chao made motion to vote, seconded by Steve Davis. 

· 2006-2007 Meeting Dates and Locations: 
Autumn: Friday, October 6th at Seattle University 
Winter: Friday, January 26th at Lake Washington Technical College 

Spring: Friday, April 27th at South Seattle Community College (back-up: North Seattle) 

· Elections: Mariah Stember is the new Secretary/Chair-Elect for 2006-2007. Congratulations! Leana de la Torre moves into the Chair position. Brad will continue in his second year as Treasurer, as it is a two-year position.

· Best of AWISA: Brad Huggins won for his spring quarter session, “Learning Objectives in International Student Activities.”
· Announcements: NAFSA Region 1 Annual Conference will take place in Boise, Idaho October 18-21. It’s an affordable and accessible location. Contact Thomas Greene with session ideas. Mari-Acob Nash is the development rep in charge of organizing exhibitors and vendors. She is also looking for items for the silent auction, including an AWISA item and donations from institutions. Please contact her if you have ideas. Also, Wade Bird is the KC-RAP rep, so contact him with session ideas. There are also proposal forms online. 
Adviser to Adviser:  
· Kelley Osmanbhoy, Regulatory Ombudsperson, attended NAFSA’s Advocacy Day in Washington D.C. where she met with Senator Cantwell, Senator Murray’s staff, and staff of Rep. McDermott. All seemed supportive of international education. Kelley encouraged everyone to contact their government representatives (from home!) regarding the current immigration debates that affect international students and scholars. She learned in D.C. that email is just as powerful as a written letter. For more information on how to be heard, visit www.nafsa.org/act and
http://www.nafsa.org/public_policy.sec/grassroots_advocacy
· The adviser’s manual is going online in 2007. Whether or not print copies will still be available is still to be determined.
· There will be a change in the process for asking for help. Rather than contacting your regional “reg-bud,” there will be a national form, the online “Case Management Tool,” that will route your inquiry to the appropriate reg-bud. More details to come. This will hopefully help with consistency issues.

· Nebraska Service Center Open House is June 27-28. Let Kelley know if you will attend. Send question by mid/late May (waltersk@u.washington.edu).
· USCIS transformation program=bi-specialization. This currently does not apply to student-related applications, but will expand to all applications eventually. The hope is to increase efficiency and consistency.
· Use NAFSA’s IssueNet to document problematic issues. Though this tool does not help with individual cases it can bring attention to trends and try to achieve resolution.
· Confusion about possible change in rule of entry 30 days before program start date. ​It is still the same=30 days. It is not 45 days. This is a regulatory issue that cannot be changed through a press conference or cable, unlike the DOS change allowing consulates to issue visas up to 120 days before program start date, which is in effect.
· SEVP Transfer FAQs. Transfer of terminated record. Though this has been common practice previously, terminated records are not to be transferred. Terminated records should be dealt with by reinstatement or re-entry. This can be difficult in the case of a student who has been dismissed and is not eligible to continue at current school. Student should be advised, if interested in attending another school, to get a new initial I-20, travel and re-enter. 

· Transfer of student in initial status. It is okay to transfer without completing a term. Though some schools may have required this, it is not a regulatory requirement. The reporting requirement is different from enrollment. Does the transfer undermine the tracking system? No, as it doesn’t extend the 30-day reporting period. Can school policy differ, as in case of schools who have spent a lot of money recruiting students? There was a discussion of the NAFSA code of ethics. Is there a disconnect in this policy with the DOS intent in issuing visas for initial students? No, it’s similar to the prospective student notation. 
· Transfer of I-901 fee. See FAQs at www.ice.gov. 

· COS to F-1 cases are tricky to advise on. NSC is applying the 30-day rule so that the current status must be maintained up until 30 days before the program start date. Also, some advisers have seen cases where the approval effective date was before the 30-day period. 
· Law Office of Bonnie Stern Wasser. Bonnie presented at AWISA several years ago about US VISIT. In case advisers have her info in their lists of contacts, her phone number has changed. Phone: (206) 282-2279. Cell: (206) 778-2570. 314 W. Galer St. Suite 203. Bonnie@bswasserlaw.com. She is available for workshops, trainings, writing articles and similar matters. (This was not a topic from the spring meeting, but I’ve included it in the minutes as updated information)
Have a good summer!

